
 

In accordance with the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) Memorandum 11-35, Eliminating 
Excess Conference Spending and Promoting Efficiency in Government, issued September 21, 2011,  
OMB Memorandum 12-12, Promoting Efficient Spending to Support Agency Operations, dated May 11, 
2012, and OMB Memorandum 17-08, Amending OMB Memorandum M-12-12, Promoting Efficient 
Spending to Support Agency Operations, dated November 25, 2016; the Department of Veterans Affairs 
(VA) has no covered conference events with net expenses in excess of $100,000 to report during FY 
2021.  

Continuous workforce training and development is critical to delivering the timely, quality VA care and 
services our Veterans have earned and deserve. Our senior leaders across the Department are focused 
on maintaining procedures for conference and training events that build accountability at every step. VA 
has improved our procedures by implementing senior-level review of proposed budgets and 
expenditures, reviewing internal processes and controls, and maintaining strict oversight of all reportable 
conference expenses. 

 
 
The report is posted at:  http://www.va.gov/about_va/va_notices.asp 
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